
Detective Nicole Stone
Post 8870, District 1 & Department of Washington

It is always gratifying to see our Post honorees advance to the 
next level and we had the opportunity to honor one such at the 
March Post meeting knowing the was eligible for the National 
award.

Detective Nicole Stone began her career in law enforcement 
working as an assistant to the Traffic Unit Sergeant in the 
Spokane Police Department, while attending Spokane 
Community College, studying Administration of Justice/Law 
Enforcement. Continuing her education, she became a Reserve 
Police Officer for the Spokane P.D. and worked as a 
Corrections Officer for Spokane County Jail.

Since joining the Mukilteo P.D. in 2008, Stone has  built an 
impressive record investigating and achieving convictions in 
major cases, including the notorious Chennault Beach Triple 

Murder case. She worked as co-lead for the house party triple murder case, which garnered nationwide media 
attention. She received the Mukilteo Police Department Commendation Award for her work on this case. Since 
2015, Stone has been one of the elite investigators chosen from all police agencies county wide forming the 
Snohomish County Multiple Agency Response Team. 

Post 8870 is proud to be able to recognize Detective Stone’s work and to sponsor her to the District 1 and now 
Department of Washington and potentially national awards. Our thanks for her dedication to public safety. 
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Events on the Horizon: 
Staff Meetings:  1st  Tues., 9:00 AM at American Legion Hall, 117 6th Ave. S., Edmonds
Post Meetings: Third Wed., American Legion Hall; Dinner at 5:00 PM ($5) Meeting at 6:00 PM 

Post Auxiliary Meeting: Second Thurs., Edmonds Senior Center at noon. No host lunch. 
(Questions: Valerie Ehlers, 206-853-5673 or val4erie9@gmail.com.)

Our next regular Post meeting will be on Wed. April 17, 2018
2019-20 Post officers will be elected.

Poppy Distribution  May 25-26 - sign up on the website or at the Post meeting. 

Memorial Day Ceremonies Mon. May 28

commander@vfw8870.org - 425-245-8545 - PO Box 701, Edmonds, WA 98020

The Veterans’ Voice
Edmonds VFW Post 8870

L to R: Asst. Chief G. Koen, Detective John 
Ernst, Honoree Detective Nicole Stone, Sr Vice 
Commander Carl Kurfess, Chief Cheol Kang.

Law Enforcement Officer of the Year



Edmonds Veterans Plaza Update

As we reported earlier, there have been some 
issues with the Kiosk at the Plaza around 
damage from the winter weather. We now have a 
resolution of those issues which will allow us to 
economically repair any potential new damage 
from ice and moisture. Additionally, plans are 
underway to install a cover over the kiosk to 
protect it from weather and debris from the 
surrounding trees, pending a design approval 
from the city.

The software which operates the kiosk is 
reported to be functional and will be in operation soon. While there is still much work to be 
done to connect the history of the individuals honored in our Plaza with the data base in the 
kiosk, that work will proceed. 

We are planning to hold a brief dedication ceremony on Memorial Day, following our 
traditional Memorial day observance at the Cemetery, to take place at 1:00 PM. Please put this 
event on your calendar.

In Memoriam
Edgar Gray Jr.

VFW Post member Pastor Edgar Gray Jr. passed away recently. He as born on October 15, 1933 in 
Ada, Ok., the second child of Deacon Edgar Gray Sr. Upon graduation from High school, he enlisted 
in the US Navy. Petty Officer Gray served as a Machinist’s Mate Third class for 4 years plus two in the 
reserves and was a veteran of the Korean War. 

Gray graduated from the University of Washington in 1977 with a BA in History and Education. 
Before his University Graduation, he served on The Washington State Ordination Board (for Pastors) 
1972-1975. Comrade Gray was a long time member of Post 8870 and served as Post Chaplain for 
many years. He leaves a wife, six sons three daughters, 14 grandchildren, 13 great-grand children and a 
host of nieces and nephews.

Many thanks to our Post comrade Roosevelt D. Ward, Jr., CPO Retired, USN. for providing the 
information on Edgar’s life. We will drape our charter in Comrade Gray’s honor at the April meeting.



District Commander Presents Post with 2018 J.A.S.O.N. Award

At the March Post meeting, District 1 
Commander Doug White honored us with a 
visit at which he presented the Post with 
this award. The initials stand for the months 
of July, August, September, October and 
November. The award is in appreciation of 
“detailed reporting and participation in the 
Community activities reporting period of 
July through November known as the 
J.A.S.O.N. period.”

Our Post staff officers including our 
Quartermaster, Dennis Peterson; Chaplain, 
Dan Doyle and Surgeon, Charlie Gaul are 
largely responsible for this achievement.

Seen in the photo at left are (L to R) Commander White, Officer of the Day Jim Collins and Post 
Commander Mike Denton.

Some Thoughts from Mike Reagan 

This morning I finished my love letter to Fallen Canine Hero Apollo. He died 
in this war June 5, 2013. Please Never Forget. 

I listen to a lot of music and books and choose those that tell me a story. That 
is  what I try to do with my art and my posts. I believe that while I work with 
the fallen I bring them back for a period of time as I draw. I try and listen to 
them all, even the animals. If you were to take any of my drawings, like 
Apollo and follow up on the image you would find a story, a sometimes sad, 
but always fantastic story about a Hero. I live in these more then 6000 stories 
and have for 15 years. 

I truly believe that these people visit my drawing board and so I write things 
on my board as I work and as they come to me. I read one of those before I 
came up to write this: 

Life has 2 realities: The one most of us understand, where we can see, hear, smell and 
touch it. Then there is the one where we need to just believe. That ability takes trauma to achieve. You learn 
to believe because you have to, to hold on to whatever you lost that you loved the most. Once I draw a 
portrait of the fallen they become a part of me.  I have become part of a lot of wonderful individuals who I 
believe died for me.

Apollo

Memorial Day Buddy Poppy Distribution
We need everyone’s help to staff four locations for two days. Please consider 
working at least two shift over the two days, May 25 and 25. Sign up on the  Post 
web site www.vfw8870.org, or at the Post meeting.



 Audiology 62404

DIAL TOLL FREE: 1-800-329-8387 + EXT

Expediting VA Medical Access
Past Post and District Commander Jim Traner provided this table of direct line numbers for 
scheduling medical appointments in specific departments at the VA Puget Sound Health Care 
System. It is hoped that members will find this information useful as he did.

National Desert Storm and Desert Shield Memorial Dedicated

On February 26, The VFW joined with 
hundreds of veterans and officials to dedicate 
the Washington DC site of the new National 
Desert Storm and Desert Shield Memorial at 
the corner of 23rd Street and Constitution Ave. 
NW, in the shadow of the Lincoln Memorial 
and near the Vietnam Wall. Special guest 
speakers were former Vice President and then-
Secretary of Defense Dick Cheney, retired Air 
Force Gen. Chuck Horner, former U.S. 
Ambassador to Kuwait Ed Gnehm, and current 
Kuwait Ambassador to the U.S. Abdullah Al-Jaber Al-Sabah. Representing the VFW on the dais were the 
Memorial Foundation President/CEO Scott Stump, a Life member of the VFW Department of North 
Carolina, and Kentucky Lt. Gov. Jenean Hampton, a Life member of VFW Post 4075 in Frankfort, Ky. 



From the Bookshelf 

“Tin Can Titans”

The Heroic Men and Ships of World War II's 
Most Decorated Navy Destroyer Squadron. 

  This book tells the story of the first of the 
new Fletcher-class destroyers that joined the 
Pacific fleet in fall of 1942. They held the line 
against the Japanese fleet until America’s 
shipyards produced the new ships that would 
eventually defeat the Japanese Navy. These 
first three ships would later be formed into 
Destroyer Squadron 21 (Desron 21), which 
became the battle hardened US Naval 
squadron of World War II.

The USS O’Bannon (DD 450), the USS 
Nicholas (DD 449), and the USS Fletcher (DD 
445) arrived in the Pacific theater in 
September 1942 and were immediately put to 
work escorting ships, patrolling against enemy 
submarines, bombarding enemy positions on 
Guadalcanal, and shooting down enemy 
planes. There was a severe shortage of 
destroyers and they were in constant demand 
and were working and fighting almost non-
stop. Other new destroyers arrived in 1943 and 
were also put to work immediately. Over time, 
some were sunk, others were damaged, but 

they were constantly in service.

When Admiral William Halsey selected Destroyer Squadron 21 (Desron 21) to lead his victorious 
ships into Tokyo Bay to accept the Japanese surrender, he chose the most battle-hardened US 
naval squadron of the war. But it was not the squadron of ships that had accumulated such an 
inspiring résumé; it was the people serving aboard them who won the battles. This is the story of 
Desron 21's heroic sailors whose battle history is the stuff of legend. Through diaries, personal 
interviews with survivors, and letters written to and by the crew during the war, John Wukovits 
brings to life the human story of the squadron and its men who bested the Japanese in the Pacific 
and helped take the war to Tokyo. – King County Library Review. 

(ed. note: Later in the Pacific war, the destroyer’s role in the battle of Okinawa was described as 
“absorbing torpedoes” on behalf of the larger combatants and troopships, resulting in the 
heaviest Navy casualties of the war.)



 Dick Cole, last of the Doolittle Raiders, dies at 103

Retired Lt. Col. Dick Cole, the last surviving member of 
the Doolittle Raiders who rallied the nation’s spirit during the 
darkest days of World War II, has passed away.

Tom Casey, president of the Doolittle Tokyo 
Raiders Association, confirmed to Air Force Times that Cole 
died April 9 in San Antonio. His daughter, Cindy Cole Chal, and 
son, Richard Cole, were by his side, Casey said. He will be 
buried at Arlington National Cemetery, Casey said. Memorial 

services are also being scheduled at Joint Base San Antonio-Randolph in Texas.

Cole, who was then-Lt. Col. Jimmy Doolittle’s co-pilot in the No. 1 bomber during the daring 
1942 raid to strike Japan, was 103.

The Doolittle Raid was the United States’ first counterattack 
on the Japanese mainland after Pearl Harbor. Eighty U.S. 
Army Air Forces airmen in 16 modified B-25B Mitchell 
bombers launched from the aircraft carrier Hornet, about 650 
nautical miles east of Japan, to strike Tokyo. While it only 
caused minor damage, the mission boosted morale on the U.S. 
homefront a little more than four months after Pearl Harbor, 
and sent a signal to the Japanese people not only that the U.S. 
was ready to fight back but also that it could strike the Japanese mainland.

 Above left: Cole  at the controls of a refurbished  B-25 Mitchell  in Burnet, Texas, in September 2018. 
(Photo by Staff Sgt. Vernon Young Jr./Air Force)

Lower right: One of the Doolittle Raiders takes off from USS Hornet.

https://www.airforcetimes.com/veterans/2015/04/17/doolittle-raiders-receive-congressional-gold-medal/
https://www.airforcetimes.com/off-duty/movies-video-games/2015/05/19/doolittle-s-co-pilot-recalls-historic-mission-at-documentary-premiere/
https://www.airforcetimes.com/off-duty/movies-video-games/2015/05/19/doolittle-s-co-pilot-recalls-historic-mission-at-documentary-premiere/

